Law Enforcement Merit System Council

2102 West Encanto Boulevard Mail Drop 1290 Phoenix, Arizona 85009



Phone: (602) 223-2286 Fax: (602) 223-2096 www.azdps.gov/about/LEMSC

April 7, 2020

Colonel Heston Silbert, Director Arizona Department of Public Safety P.O. Box 6638 Phoenix, AZ 85005-6638

Colonel Silbert:

The Law Enforcement Merit System Council conducted a telephonic business meeting on Tuesday, April 7, 2020 and made the following decisions:

- 1. Approved minutes from the January 28, 2020 Executive and Public meetings
- 2. Scheduled the termination appeal hearing for Villacorta vs. ADOT MSC#2019-04A, to Tuesday May 26, 2020, contingent upon being able to hold an in-person hearing.
- 3. Discussed potential changes to LEMSC rules for the Five-Year Rule Review.
- 4. Call to public was made, no response.

Aaron Buckmister, Captain LEMSC Business Manager

cc. Lt. Col. Ken Hunter

Lt. Col. Daniel Lugo

Lt. Col. Timothy Chung

Lt. Col. Deston Coleman

Lt. Col. Jenna Mitchell

Inspector Andres Vasquez

Major Damon Cecil

Lis Wahlin, General Counsel